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Market Update: 14th September 2022 

Autumn 2022 Market Consultation for MetroLink design-build contract packages for core 
infrastructure 

On 16th April 2022, Transport Infrastructure Ireland (TII) published a Prior Indicative Notice 
(PIN) in the OJEU (TED Reference: 2022/S 076-208843) and on the eTenders website, 
etenders.gov.ie - System ID  212034 and link; TII Tender Reference TII150_01). This PIN 
launched TII’s Spring market consultation on the proposed PPP project and included for 
further consultations on the continued development of the three main design-build contract 
packages for the core infrastructure. 

It also required that all parties previously registered under Tender Reference TII150 published 
on eTenders on 9th November 2019 (“Market Consultation Relating to the Procurement of 
Design, Construction, Delivery, Maintenance and Operations of Dublin Metrolink”; TED 
Reference: 2019/S 218-536230 and eTenders system ID 159996) re-register their interest with 
TII, whether or not they wished to engage in the market consultation for the MetroLink PPP 
project.  

TII is now undertaking a market consultation exercise on the design-build contract packages. 
The purpose of the consultation is to inform the market of the current contracting approach 
proposed by TII and to seek feedback on the technical, contractual and commercial aspects of 
the project. These contract packages comprise the main civil engineering works required for 
the Project, including the tunnelling works in the southern and central sections of the works 
and associated deep stations along the route, surface works and stations, the bridge crossing 
of the M50 motorway and the viaduct crossing at Broadmeadows. 

Further information on the details of the MetroLink Scheme and news updates can be found 
at www.metrolink.ie. 

Any interested parties wishing to respond to this market consultation, whether or not they 
responded to any earlier consultations and are already registered with TII to receive Market 
Updates, are required to send a request via the e-tenders messaging portal to the contact 
person named in the notice seeking to be issued with a copy of the briefing pack for review 
and completion of the questionnaire contained within the pack. Following receipt of the 
briefing pack, the subsequent closing date for responses to the market consultation is 12 
noon on Wednesday 28th September 2022.  

Participants to the recent consultation on the proposed PPP contract package are welcome to 
receive this information pack and questionnaire and to submit any observations on the 
proposed civil engineering packages.  

Further, any registered party who did not participate in the consultation on the PPP contract 
package and who would like to do so should send a request via the e-tenders messaging 
portal to the contact person named in the notice seeking to be issued with a copy of the 
briefing pack for review and questionnaire for the PPP contract package and submit their 
response by 12 noon on Wednesday 28th September 2022.  

All correspondence will be via the eTenders Messaging portal including the issuing and 
response to the Market Consultation pack. 

https://ted.europa.eu/udl?uri=TED:NOTICE:208843-2022:TEXT:EN:HTML&src=0
https://irl.eu-supply.com/ctm/Supplier/PublicPurchase/211889/0/0?returnUrl=ctm/Supplier/publictenders&b=ETENDERS_SIMPLE
https://ted.europa.eu/udl?uri=TED:NOTICE:536230-2019:TEXT:EN:HTML&src=0
https://www.metrolink.ie/#/home
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